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Government of India

Ministry of Industries and Heavy Industries &Public Enterprises
Department of Public Enterprises

Public Enterprises Bhawan,
Block no. 14, CGO complex,

Lodhi Road,~w Delhi-110003.
Dated: ~"'December, 2017

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Subject:- Representation regarding allocation of centres for various national level
entrance examinations in the State of J&K.

The undersigned is directed to refer to a reference received from Coordinator,

Grievance Cell of Chief Minister of J&K regarding above mentioned subject wherein it has

been brought out that examination centres for national level entrance examinations or posts

of Central Departments/PSUs are being kept outside the State of J&K making it difficult

especially for female candidates or those from economically weaker classes to take up the

examinations. The recruitment to the below board level posts are done by management of

CPSEs. Accordingly, the administrative Ministries are requested to advice their respective

CPSEs to keep in view the concern mentioned above while conducting examinations for

posts in their organisations. (:N~
Director

Tel: 24360736

All administrative Ministries I Departments of CPSEs.

Copy to:

1. Chief Executives of all CPSEs.
2. NIC, DPE with a request to upload on DPE's website
3. Guard file


